From: Benedict Scambary < Benedict.Scambary@nt.gov.au>
Date: Mon, Nov 26, 2018 at 11:15 AM
Subject: Kulaluk lease
To: david percival <davidpercival51@gmail.com>

Dear David

My apologies for not acknowledging receipt of your initial correspondence.  I can assure you that the Authority has looked into this matter in response to your complaint and other similar complaints about the same incident. I appreciate your concerns in relation to the clearing of fire breaks on the allotment and the impact that this may have had on flora and fauna. 

 However, I advise that in this instance the Authority has insufficient evidence to pursue any legal action under the Northern Territory Aboriginal Sacred Sites Act. The Authority does have a record of a sacred site in the vicinity of this allotment, however there are a number of interpretations of the features of this sacred site that constrain the ability of the Authority to progress the matter. In addition the likelihood that that the works you highlight have been undertaken by the Gwalwa Daraniki Association whose members include custodians of the area is a limiting factor in any potential legal action. 
 Notwithstanding, the Authority is of the view that whilst the Gwalwa Dariniki Association is responsible for management of the area, continued dialogue between the GDA, Ludmilla Land Care group and the Northern Territory Government and the AAPA will result in better land management outcomes for the area.
 I appreciate your raising this issue with the Authority, and if further information comes to light I will let you know. 
 Yours sincerely,
 Dr Ben Scambary
Chief Executive Officer (CEO)
Aboriginal Areas Protection Authority
Telephone:  +61 8 8999 4332
Facsimile:    +61 8 8999 4334
Email:         benedict.scambary@nt.gov.au
Website:      http://www.aapant.org.au/

